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Environment and Transportation Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	24
	Name:
	Paul Carlson

	Proposed No.:
	2010-0485
	Date:
	September 14, 2010

	Invited:
	Mary Coltrane, King County Department of Transportation


SUBJECT

Authorizing the Executive to execute an interlocal agreement (“ILA”) with the City of Bellevue for road maintenance services.
2010 COUNCIL PRIORITIES
Proposed Ordinance 2010-0485 is consistent with the Council’s Local and Regional Cooperation Priority and its Goal:  Work with other governments and organizations to implement local and regional priorities and increase the efficiency of service delivery.  
SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0485 authorizes the Executive to approve an ILA for the provision of road maintenance services to the city of Bellevue.  Exhibit A to the ILA is a Scope of Work for the provision of guardrail at S.E. 60th Street between 129th Avenue S.E. and Coal Creek Parkway.  The ILA is effective on the date of final signature and good for one calendar year or until the City has made its final payment to the County.

BACKGROUND

The Road Services Division ("RSD")  performs road services for 33 King County cities under ILAs authorized by RCW chapter 39.34, the Interlocal Cooperation Act.  These ILAs are beneficial to each party.  The contract city can obtain services at a lower cost than if it had to provide the service itself.  The County receives compensation, including payment for a portion of expenses (such as administrative overhead or capital equipment costs) that would otherwise be borne solely by County activities.  

Attachment A to the proposed ordinance is the ILA, which outlines the process for design, bidding, construction administration, and payment for the guardrail project at S.E. 60th Street between 129th Avenue S.E. and Coal Creek Parkway.  The cost is estimated at $52,600, including the contract price and County internal costs (engineering, clerical, administrative, materials testing, surveying, and inspection costs and all payroll additives).

ANALYSIS

This ILA concerns a specific guardrail installation project for completion in 2010, so it is somewhat different from most ILAs for the provision of road services to contract cities, which authorize an ongoing relationship for the provision of services.  The most recent  similar agreement is with the City of Tukwila, approved through Proposed Ordinance 2010-0426.  The staff report for the Tukwila ILA noted that the County’s current budget crisis may have a significant effect on the RSD budget and staffing levels, which could limit its ability to provide contract services.  This issue does not appear to affect the ILA with Bellevue, which is for a limited purpose that is expected to be completed in 2010.

AMENDMENTS

Following transmittal, RSD  identified some changes to the ILA and submitted a revised version.  An amendment has been prepared to delete the transmitted ILA and replace it with the revised version.  None of the changes to the ILA substantively change the agreement.  
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0485 with attachments

2. Executive’s transmittal letter

3. Fiscal Note
4. Draft amendment including revised Interlocal Agreement
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